
                                   M E E T I N G     A G E N D A            Revised 1/18/18                             
 January 18, 2018                                          

STATE  OF  WASHINGTON  BOARD  OF  PILOTAGE  COMMISSIONERS 
Agate Conference Room, First Floor, 2901 Third Avenue, Seattle, Washington 98121 

 

1000 Call to order       CLOSED SESSION 

1030 Call to order       REGULAR MEETING 

1.   Approval of December 7, 2017 Minutes 
 

2.   BPC Staff Report  
 

3.   BPC Chair Report 
 

4.   Activity Reports (5-10 minutes each) 
          - Port of Grays Harbor 

  - Puget Sound Pilots 
  - Shipping Industry 

     - The Northwest Seaport Alliance 
          - USCG 
NEW  BUSINESS 
 
 

5. Consideration of Recommendations from Dr. Charles Czeisler Concerning Fatigue Management  
(Discussion Concerning Setting the Number of Pilots in the Puget Sound Pilotage District as Provided in 
WAC 363-116-065)  

 

6.         2018 Legislative Session: 
a. SB 6269 - Strengthening oil transportation safety  
b. Relating to joint self-insurance programs for property and liability risks 

 

7. Consideration of new BPC Vessel Exemption Petition 
 

8. Pilot’s Report of Marine Safety Occurrence:  
 a. CAP LARA   12-07-17 PS 
 b. EVMAR    12-17-17 PS 
 c. LEVERKUSEN EXPRESS  01-11-18 PS 
 
9.  Consideration of Request for Vessel Exemption: 
 a. Passenger Vessel        VICTORIA CLIPPER V New (167 FT, 910 GRT) 1 year 
 b. Motor Yacht  LEGEND  New (172 FT, 603 GRT) 3 month 
 

10.   Committee Reports:  
         - TEC (Trainee Evaluation Committee) 

         - Legislative/WAC 
          - JDC (Joint Diversity Committee) 
        - Exam Committee - Establishment 
 

11.   Review of Pilot/Trainee Physical Examination Reports 
 

12.   Confirmation of Next Regular Meeting Dates –           February 15 
          March 15 

*Public comment accepted throughout the meeting at the discretion of the Chair 



 

Activity 
589 8

581 Cont'r: 200 Tanker: 191 Genl/Bulk: 130 Other: 60

0 0
2 pilot jobs: 42 Reason:
Day of week & date of highest number of assignments: 12/19 TUE 26 lowest: 12/26 TUE 9

Comp Days

Beg Total - 2813 58 Used (-) 48 2823

Start Dt End Dt City Facility

B. Board, Committee & Key Government Meetings (BPC, PSP, USCG, USACE, Port & similar)
Start Dt End Dt City Group Meeting Description
5-Dec 5-Dec Seattle BPC

5-Dec 5-Dec Seattle PSP
5-Dec 5-Dec Seattle BPC
6-Dec 7-Dec Seattle PSP
6-Dec 6-Dec Seattle PSP
7-Dec 9-Dec Florida PSP
7-Dec 7-Dec Seattle BPC
11-Dec 11-Dec Seattle PSP
12-Dec 12-Dec Seattle PSP BOD Meeting BOU,CAI,COL,KAL,KLA,NEW,SEM,THG
14-Dec 14-Dec Seattle PSP AMSC Meeting NEW
14-Dec 14-Dec Seattle PSP South East Alaska KAL, KLA

Start Dt End Dt Reason
1-Dec 5-Dec Vacation EME,HEN,JEN,ROU,SEY

12-Dec 19-Dec Vacation BRO,CAI,MOT,SCO
26-Dec 27-Dec Vacation MYE
26-Dec 31-Dec Vacation ANT,BOU,COL

C. Other (i.e. injury, not-fit-for-duty status, vacation)
Pilots not available for regular Dispatch

Pier 91 Simulation KAL
BPC Meeting ANT,CAI,SCR
Bollard Pull/Best Practice BOU,BRU,BUJ,GRD,HAR,MYE

Commission Prep ANT,SCR
ENAV SLI
HSC Meeting HAR,KAL

Pilot Attendees
TEC ANT,MAY,SCR

Legislative CAI,KLA,MOT

PUGET SOUND PILOTAGE DISTRICT ACTIVITY REPORT
Dec-2017

The Board of Pilotage Commissioners (BPC) requests the following information be provided to the BPC staff no later 
than two working days prior to a BPC  meeting to give Commissioners ample time to review and prepare possible 
questions regarding the information provided.

Total pilotage assignments: Cancellations:
Total ship moves:

Pilots Out of Regular Dispatch Rotation (pilot not available for dispatch during "regular" rotation)
A. Training & Continuing Education Programs

Program Description Pilot Attendees

Assignments delayed due to unavailable pilot: Total delay time:
PSP GUIDELINES FOR RESTRICTED WATERWAYS

Call Backs (+) Ending total



State of Washington 
Pilotage Commission 
January 18, 2018 

Grays Harbor District Report 

Arrivals YTD December 31, 2017 were   109 for a total of 258 jobs.     In December we had 10 arrivals for 
26 jobs.  Captain D’Angelo was on duty in December and Capt. White is on duty in January.   We 
anticipate 6 arrivals in January to start the year.  We finished the year better than forecast due primarily 
to better than expected agricultural shipments and additional roro traffic.  

Activity Report 

Continue to work on a helo service agreement with Brim Aviation for incidental trips. We have received 
a proposed MOU from BRIM, which we are currently reviewing.   Also we have been working with Pilot 
boat operator, Knutson Towboat, to address pilot boat operation issues raised by pilots.  
 

Vessel Traffic Risk Assessment (VTRA) 

The VTRA workshop is scheduled for January 25, 2018. 

U.S. Coast Guard Annual Facility Inspection 

Continue to have issues with vandalism on one of the Nav aids first reported by Capt. White in early 
November.  Working with local law enforcement to try and catch the vandals. 

Business Development 

Renewable Energy Group (REG) formally withdrew crude oil storage from their shoreline permit 
application with the City of Hoquiam.  They had previously announced this intention and have been 
working on new renewable energy projects at their site at the Port.   So, while the formal withdrawal 
was met with much fanfare by the media, QIN and other stakeholders, this is not new news and is 
consistent with prior reports. 

Contanda asked City of Hoquiam to be co-leads with DOE for a new proposal for refined fuels and 
chemical storage on their lease at the Port of Grays Harbor.  They have not formally withdrawn crude oil 
handling from the shoreline application but the current list of commodities does not include crude oil. 

In addition to a lease on the former Rayonier pulp mill site we are working with WSDOT for a lease on 
surplus property adjacent to PGH Terminal 4 for short term auto storage.  This is will allow us to make 
better use of the Terminal for surges in auto or OHOW shipments. 



Rim Countries, including the 
heaviest piece the Port has ever 
handled which required four cranes 
from local contractor, Rognlin’s, Inc. 
to load, as well as several unique 
components for an aquarium being 
built in China.        
     “While it’s exciting to see all of the 
activity at the terminal, it’s even 
more exciting to see all of jobs the 
activity supports in action,” 
explained Deputy Executive Director 
Leonard Barnes.  “From 
longshoremen and local contractors, 
to teamsters and truck drivers, 
hundreds of jobs are generated by 
the cargoes coming and going at 
Terminal 4.” 

Marine Terminal 4 handles new 
cargoes, thousands of autos in 2017 
 

 December 2017 

Leaders in the Industry    International Trade 
 

      Increased auto imports, capable 
handling of oversized project 
cargoes and efficient management of 
space resulted in increased jobs and 
opportunity at the Port of Grays 
Harbor’s Terminal 4.   
      Terminal 4 has been abuzz with 
activity this past month with 
thousands of autos being processed 
as well as unique pieces of over-
high, over-wide equipment being 
handled.  
       Last month, six roll-on/roll-off 
(ro-ro) vessels called Terminal 4, 
discharging imports and loading 
export autos as well as hundreds of 
pieces of over-high, over-wide 
equipment bound for various Pacific  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  

Active leadership strengthens 
Port and Community  
 

     In an effort to help fulfill our mission to 
facilitate, enhance and stimulate 
international trade, economic 
development and tourism for the 
betterment of the region, the Port 
Commissioners and staff play important 
and active leadership roles in several 
organizations.         
     Ensuring Grays Harbor has a voice in 
industry and governmental 
programs, PGH officials actively 
participate in the Washington Public 
Ports Association (WPPA), American 
Association of Port Authorities (AAPA), 
and Pacific Northwest Waterways 
Association (PNWA).   
     At the local and state level, the 
Port prioritizes economic development, 
fisheries management and enhancement, 
freight mobility, workforce development 
and transportation planning.  Here are 
just a few examples:   
    Commissioner Jack Thompson – Board 
Member of Greater Grays Harbor, Inc. 
    Commissioner Chuck Caldwell – 
Chehalis Basin Partnership 
Representative 
    Commissioner Stan Pinnick – Chehalis 
Basin Fisheries Task Force Board 
Member 
     Gary Nelson, Executive Director –
PNWA Board Member; AAPA Legislative 
Policy Committee, North Pacific Caucus 
Alternate 
     Leonard Barnes, Deputy Executive 
Director – Freight Mobility Strategic 
Investment Board Port Representative 
(Governor appointed); Northwest Marine 
Terminal Member 
    Randy Lewis, Director of Environmental 
& Engineering Services - Washington 
Coastal Marine Advisory Council 
(Governor appointed); Grays Harbor 
County Marine Resources Committee  
 
 

Local contractor Rognlin’s, Inc. used four cranes to lift a record heavy piece of over-high, over-wide equipment at 
Terminal 4 last month. 



Calendar 
 

January 1 PGH Offices Closed,  
 New Year’s Day 
January 2 Hestia Leader @ T4 
January 9 PGH Commission Meeting,  
 Port Offices, 9am  
January 10 CSAV Rio Nevado @ T4 
 Demeter Leader @ T4 
January 12 Dragon Gate @ T2 
January 14 Anjelique  @ T2 
January 27 Siem Plato @ T4 
 
 

Around the Docks 
is a publication of the  

Port of Grays Harbor  
On Washington’s Pacific Coast 

 

 

 

 

It is available online at  
PortofGraysHarbor.com 

To join our mailing list contact  
Kayla Dunlap at kdunlap@portgrays.org 

Jack Thompson sworn into 5th 
term as Port Commissioner  

      The Weyerhaeuser Giving Fund 
recently awarded a $10,000 grant for the 
Friends Landing playground renovation 
putting the project on track for 
construction in mid-2018.   
     “We are incredibly appreciative of the 
generous donation the Weyerhaeuser 
Giving Fund has provided for the project,” 
shared Satsop Business Park Business 
Development Manager Alissa Shay.  “We 
would especially like to thank our local 
Weyerhaeuser Giving Fund advisory 
committee who was instrumental in 
securing this grant.”   
      To date, the Playground Renovation 
Project has secured $52,500 in funding 
from local partners including the 
Seabrook Community Foundation, Grays 
Harbor Community Foundation, Sierra 
Pacific Foundation and the Cheney 
Foundation.  
    If you are interested in contributing to 
the Friends Landing Renovation Project, 
please contact Alissa Shay at 360-482-
1651 or ashay@portgrays.org.   
 

Westport’s crab pot Christmas 
tree celebrates the Seasons 

Port Leaders for Success  
 

Festive Working Waterfront  

Weyerhaeuser Giving Fund 
donates to Friends Landing 
playground renovation  

Recreational Enhancements 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  

      Westport’s crab pot Christmas tree once again brought holiday cheer to the season 
at the Marina Esplanade for locals and visitors to enjoy.  The tree is constructed by 
City of Westport crews and Westport City Councilman Louis Summers with donations 
of pots by local commercial fishermen.   
    The tree also denotes the beginning of the commercial crab season that is expected 
to begin on January 15, 2018, after a six-week delay.  

Jack Thompson was sworn into his fifth term as Port Commissioner at December’s 
Commission Meeting.  He will begin his term as Secretary, while Commissioner 
Chuck Caldwell will serve as President and Commissioner Stan Pinnick as Vice 
President.  With 24 years served, Mr. Thompson is the ranking member of the 
Board demonstrating leadership and continuity for the Port and its partners.  
 

Photo Credit:  Lost River Photography 

mailto:ashay@portgrays.org
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